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Eastern Water Alliance (EWA) 
Post Office Box 5157 

Stockton, CA 95205 

An Alliance of Water Districts, Central San Joaquin Water Conservation District (CSJWCD), North San Joaquin Water 

Conservation District (NSJWCD), and Stockton East Water District (SEWD), located over the critically overdrafted 

Eastern San Joaquin County Groundwater Basin 

Monday, June 7, 2021 Minutes 

1. Call to Order:  Director McGurk called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.

2. Roll Call:  A quorum of Board members were present. Present at the District were Directors

McGurk, Sanguinetti, Flinn and Simpson. Also present were SEWD’s General Manager Moody,

SEWD’s District Engineer Evensen, SEWD’s Administrative Services Manager Carido and

SEWD’s Administrative Assistant Curtis.

Representatives of the DREAM Monitoring Committee were General Manager Moody and

Darrel Evensen (alternate), SEWD; Director Simpson, NSJWCD; Grace Su, EBMUD, ex officio

member; and Matt Zidar (alternate), San Joaquin County.

3. Public Comment: None

4. Minutes of April 12, 2021: A motion was moved by Director Simpson and seconded by Director

Sanguinetti to approve the April 12, 2021 minutes, as amended. The motion passed unanimously.

Director McGurk made a correction to the attendance list, requesting that Director Simpson be

listed as attending in person and Director Flinn was present via teleconference.

5. Demonstration Recharge Extraction and Aquifer Management (DREAM) Project Monitoring

Committee Presentation: Matt Zidar provided a presentation to the Board on the items that will

be taken to the County Board of Supervisors (BOS) for approval at their June 8th meeting. The

County BOS will be considering for approval revising the Monitoring Committee members.

Matt Zidar reported the Monitoring Committee will be requesting the BOS amend the permit, as

permit conditions are not being met, to allow the addition of wells, how they are added and who

has the power to add them in the future. Discussion followed on the wells and the minimum

operating levels. The more monitoring wells results in a denser array of monitoring wells;

therefore, providing better information.

Matt Zidar is proposing to take a resolution to the BOS recognizing the history and permittee and

Monitoring Committee and all issues that have occurred to date. They will be asking the BOS to

delegate authority to the Director of Public Works along with the Monitoring Committee to make

necessary changes to the Monitoring Plan in concurrence with the DREAM Monitoring

Committee during the pilot project operations.DRAFT
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Matt Zidar reported he would like to bring the EWA Board more solid recommendations at their 

next meeting after the Monitoring Committee has met and agreed on specifics.  

 

Andrew Watkins asked a question on behalf of the public, stating the ordinance was written for 

the export project based on levels after 1992 drought. Does it make sense to quantify that 

information or should it be waived and when the data from the demonstration project is received 

the information can be added. Matt Zidar reported the monitoring conditions still need to be 

amended because that is what currently applies. The ordinance in this case is not changing, only 

the permit conditions. There has already been a declining trend noted in this area in the 

groundwater levels and the DREAM Project has yet to begin pumping.  

 

Jennifer Spaletta reported County staff is asking the EWA to support a proposal to the BOS to 

amend the DREAM Project export permit to delete the current list of monitoring wells and 

minimum levels and replace with language that says the monitoring wells and minimums will be 

set by the Monitoring Committee. If the BOS grants this request, it will no longer by the job of 

the BOS for the Project to specify wells or monitoring levels, rater will be delegated to the 

Monitoring Committee. For the Demonstration Project there would be no need to go to the BOS 

on these issues, we would only go back to the BOS for a new export permit in the future.  

 

Jennifer Spaletta reported that if the EWA Board is comfortable with allowing the Monitoring 

Committee to take over specifications of which wells will be used for monitoring, they would 

support recommending. Jennifer Spaletta reported there is a procedural problem, as the proposed 

resolution language being presented is not part of the packet and has not been agendized. Director 

Sanguinetti commented that another meeting should be scheduled to agendize this information 

for approval.  

 

Director Sanguinetti reported the EWA Board will need to take the right steps in approving any 

changes. 

 

Director Flinn inquired if the permit was issued to the EWA. Jennifer Spaletta replied yes. 

Director Flinn inquired, if the permit was granted to the EWA shouldn’t the EWA Board be 

requesting the amendments to the permit. Jennifer Spaletta replied the EWA Board can request 

amendments, but the Monitoring Committee should as the monitoring is more onerous on the 

Monitoring Committee. Matt Zidar added that the Monitoring Committee is an entity of the BOS 

and are independent of the EWA.  Director Flinn reported both the EWA and the Monitoring 

Committee should concur and it should be in way of a formal action. It should not look like the 

EWA took a backseat to these amendments. 

 

Director Simpson inquired if their representative from NSJWCD should be replaced if they 

cannot reach him. Matt Zidar replied if nominated by the group, NSJWCD can select who is on 

the Monitoring Committee. Glenn Prasad reported the way the permit reads is the EWA Board 

established the Monitoring Committee and as it pertains to landowners, a primary and alternate 

within 2 miles of the extraction well as appointed by NSJWCD. Director Simpson advised they 

will locate another representative. Jennifer Spaletta advised that the resolution should state who 

the nominees are and they were appointed by NSJWCD or modified by NSJWCD.  
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Jennifer Spaletta inquired if the EWA Board would like to read the language today and have 

concurrence or wait until the next meeting. Director McGurk replied wait until the next meeting 

when formal action can be taken.  

 

Jennifer Spaletta suggested scheduling a EWA and Monitoring Committee at the same time so 

they can take formal action together. Mat Zidar can reach out to the Monitoring Committee to 

inquire if a meeting on June 21st at 1:00 p.m. will work with their schedules and Director Simpson 

can inquire with the landowner representatives for NSJWCD on the date and time. 

 

Jennifer Spaletta inquired if there are any other topics to be discussed at the next meeting other 

than the official action for the resolution. Matt Zidar replied no, but he will try and get everything 

up on the DREAM website for review. Director Simpson suggested having a discussion on the 

monitoring wells.  

 

Jennifer Spaletta inquired if Matt Zidar will be in a position to provide a presentation or 

recommendation on the monitoring wells or operating limits. Matt Zidar replied on the existing 

wells, yes for operating levels, but not sure he will have information prepared on the new wells.  

 

Jennifer Spaletta reported three action items will be agendized, but they may not all be acted on.   

 

Director McGurk inquired if the resolution would change power. Jennifer Spaletta replied it gives 

more authority to what can be done. The BOS approving this would give the Monitoring 

Committee more responsibility to make changes for the DREAM Pilot Project.  

 

6. Director Reports: Director Flinn reported it is good to see all agencies working together. The 

group needs to start thinking about what the next steps are and if discussion should begin with 

EBMUD. Jennifer Spaletta agreed that the conversation with EBMUD soon, as under the Protest 

Dismissal Agreement, the dedication of water to this area goes away if the new project is not in 

place by 2025. Conversations should start late fall 2021 or early 2022. 

 

Director McGurk inquired if everyone will be invited to the meetings when next step discussions 

start. Jennifer Spaletta replied yes, everyone that is party to the agreement, to include EBMUD.     

 

7. Agenda Planning for Next Meeting: The next meeting was scheduled for June 21, 2021 at 1:00 

p.m.  

 

8. Adjournment:  Director McGurk adjourned the meeting at 2:04 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      

Director Flinn 

Secretary DRAFT
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